Selectmen's Meeting, Monday, September 13, 1993

Present: Phil Dwight, Chairman, Dave Boule', Tom Davis, and Betty Shaw, Secretary.

Meeting called to order at 7:00 PM.

Members of the SwiftWater Girl Scouts met to discuss a payment in lieu of taxes for their property on Gregg Lake Road. (The Scouts come under the 501 Tax Exempt status.) The Selectmen would like to see a payment to cover the Town and the County portion of taxes. The SwiftWater Council usually give a donation in the amount of \$500 to the fire department in most of the Towns they have camps in. It is expected that 800 scouts will take advantage of the camp once it is in full operation. Selectmen are concerned over the condition of the Gregg Lake Road which is the only access to the camp. The volume of traffic could become a problem. After some discussion the Scouts offered \$1,500 as payment in lieu of taxes. Selectmen will consider this offer for the year 1994.

Wm. Lapoint and Joe Tatro reported having problems with a neighbor having parties late into the night, (2 - 3 AM) with dancing in the street etc. After having called the police, the party would break up until the officer left then regroup and start again. They also saw one of the officers being verbally abused and the culprit not be taken into custody. This conduct has been going on for about three to four months. Selectmen will speak to Police Chief and get back to Mr. Lapoint and Mr. Tatro.

The selectmen discussed the aerobic class and have agreed to hire the teacher, charging a fee to cover the cost of the payroll. Dave moved to hire the person to teach the class with a charge of \$20 per person for eight classes, and \$30 per person for twelve classes. There will be a 10% surcharge for non residences. Tom seconded. All in favor. So moved with the understanding this will be on a probation period of three to six months.

Selectmen discussed outstanding taxes on property in town. Appointments will be set to discuss the overdue taxes with J. Grant, Mr. & Mrs. Caughlan, Mr. & Mrs. Homon, Ms. Reny on Sept. 27th.

Selectmen read the letter from Ms. Savini and have agreed to an extension to Oct. 1 to pay the interest and cost due on the property.

Ms. Borgis request to pay the \$100 a week until the final tax is paid was accepted by the Selectmen.

The Selectmen agreed to a payment of \$150 a month plus interest and penalties on the Hugron property.

Selectmen reviewed the list of property to be tax deeded to the Town.

Due to a misunderstanding with a bill being mailed in a self addressed envelope, the Selectmen have agreed to waive the interest on the Valeriani bill.

Tom moved to accept the minutes of August 30 as written. Second Dave. All in favor. So moved.

Intent to cut on the Robarge property was signed.

Dean Crawford, 588-3752, RR 1 Box 229, is working on his scout badges and would like to do a community project requiring about four hours. Selectmen will get back to him with some suggestions.

Selectmen discussed the assessments and the Town Gym. They have decided that the balance of the Parks & Recreation budget will be used toward repairs to the gym. The School will repair the windows, water fountain, toilet etc. The Town will see to having new locks and keys for the gym, screens on windows and see to repairs on the room upstairs.

Meeting adjourned 9:15

ems